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Operational Guidance for Reporting of Boxed Beef, and Lamb and Pork Items Not 

Covered Under the Regulations 
 

Issue:  Packers reporting boxed beef, lamb and pork items not covered under the 
regulations. 
 
Livestock, Poultry, and Grain Market News (LPGMN) Position:  Due to the 
method in which the Livestock Mandatory Reporting system codes boxed items, 
additional items that packers may report do not interfere with the issuance of 
LPGMN reports.  As new items come to the marketplace, LPGMN may decide 
to add additional items to the boxed beef, lamb, and pork reports if the volume 
warrants it. 
 
LPGMN Guidance: Packers that submit additional boxed beef, lamb, or pork 
information will not be considered to be in violation of the regulations. 
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